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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 2
Tuesday 5th September 2006
Question 2
 
 
Question:  Councillor Alex White 

“To ask the Manager for a report on the current position regarding the plan to refurbish Pearse Brothers Flats and can he furnish an outline timetable for these works?"

Reply:
Pearse Brothers Park, which was constructed in 1957 consists of 19 tenanted units - 18 maisonettes and 1 house. The estate is in need of significant upgrade works and is included in the planned extension of the Remedial Works Scheme.

Pearse Brothers Park was included in the Accelerated Gas Fired Central Heating Programme, and installations were completed throughout the estate in 2005. 

The estate was electrically upgraded approximately 15 years ago, and is not included in the current Electrical Upgrade Programme. Pearse Brothers Park is included in the second phase of the Mains Smoke Alarm programme, which is due to commence in early 2007. An External Painting Programme was completed at Pearse Brothers Park in 2004, under general maintenance works. 
The Council’s Architectural Services Department have recommended that the estate be included in a refurbishment programme in the next two to three years, and a feasibility study and cost estimate will be undertaken in 2006/7. The initial steps in the preparation of this plan have been programmed for the second half of 2006 following the adoption of the Ballyboden Area Plan. The preliminary stage, which is underway, involves land acquisition, and discussions with the relevant land owners is on-going. 
Submissions under the Ballyboden Village Plan were received from residents of Pearse Brothers/Palmer Park indicating their preference to be rehoused locally when the existing units are refurbished, and the Council is agreeable to this proposal. Sites within the Council’s ownership at the entrance to Glendoher Estate; at Kingston, Taylors Lane; at the rear of Pearse Brothers Park adjacent to school (subject to agreement on access with school authorities) and at the eastern end of Pearse Brothers Park adjacent to the existing maisonettes have been identified for the provision / procurement of the required accommodation. The design of the individual replacement schemes will be the subject of consultation with the local residents.

The Council is also committed to developing an estate-wide plan to address overall environmental issues (including parking) for the Pearse Brothers Park / Palmer Park area. A separate consultation will take place on this plan which will be developed taking account of the submissions received in the Village Plan process.

